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                                             March/April  2007

You Are Invited* To Attend the Annual

Substance Abuse Roundtable XII

Social Norms 101: We Want You to Know

Most Teens Do…..Make Good Decisions

	Keynote Speaker: 

Lauri Turkovsky, Substance Abuse Specialist, 
The Medical Foundation

Presenter from the National Conference on Social Norms 2006    
(Denver, Colorado) 

April 12, 2007

8:00am-2:00pm

Holiday Inn, Taunton

*RSVP today with name, agency, address, telephone number and email to:

Lorraine Rosa at mcaprosa@hotmail.com or

Kathy Lalor, 508-823-9416

	Partners

Community Partnerships, Inc.

Project YELL (SAMHSA)

United Way of Greater Attleboro/Taunton

Bristol County Savings Bank Charitable Foundation

North Cottage Program

High Point Treatment Center

Community Counseling of Bristol County

Southeast Center for Healthy Communities

Substance Abuse Committee

Taunton Public Schools

Taunton Police Department

Department of Social Services

Bristol Superior Court Probation

Serenity Siding & Builders, Inc.
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(From www.nsvrc.org)

Prevent sexual violence in our communities – Everyone has a role to play in creating safe and healthy communities, neighborhoods and institutions. Below is the National Sexual Violence Resource Center’s (NSVRC) 2007 list of community prevention actions (in no particular order)

· Local media designates a week to focus on positive images and stories of girls and women, relationships, and healthy sexuality. During this week, community leaders honor local heroes who are positive role models.

· Educators teach non-violent conflict-resolution skills & promote anti-bullying values that demonstrate respect for all.

· Coaches and fans emphasize skill-development, team work, character and sportsmanship over competition. Players are motivated with praise. Sponsor gender violence prevention training for youth athlecti teams.

· Community Centers provide forums for inter-generational discussions/activities about pop culture and technology. Activities include helping older people to learn more about newer technologies, and younger people learn to notice and critically evaluate underlying themes and messages in games, movies, music and ads.

· Health Care Providers talk with patients about normal human development and healthy, consensual (sex)

· Faith and Spiritual Community members sponsor activities that demonstrate appreciation for diversity, such as hosting educational activities around various holidays, and inviting people to share favorite recipes and talk about their family traditions that build respect.

· Young People value the uniqueness of each person; find positive friends; reach out to at-risk peers; develop leadership skills; and speak out about ways to show respect.

· Artists and Businesses work together to create/display murals, posters, kites, or variations on the “cow parade” phenomenon illustrating healthy relationships.

· Employers promote violence-free workplaces; establish and enforce sexual harassment and antibullying policies; contribute resources to programs that are working to make a difference.
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“Wear a Pin; Share a Pin.” Groups encourage members to wear a teal ribbon awareness pin. Make them available to give away with information on what to say when someone asks about the teal pin. 

Greater Taunton Medical Reserve Corps

   The Greater Taunton Medical Reserve Corps was established in Taunton to supplement existing local emergency and public health resources.  The GT MRC is going to be actively recruiting medical and non-medical volunteers from the community who want to volunteer.  MRC units are community-based and function as a way to locally organize and utilize volunteers who want to donate their time and expertise to prepare for and respond to emergencies and promote healthy living throughout the year.  Communities covered under the Greater Taunton MRC are Taunton, Raynham, Lakeville, Dighton, Berkley.  For those who represent communities outside of Taunton we recommend forwarding this invitation to local media outlets as well as other means of communicating.  MRC volunteers include medical and public health professionals such as physicians, nurses, EMT, pharmacist’s dentist veterinarians.  Other community members such as interpreters, chaplains, office workers, legal advisors and many other non medical positions are needed.  
   You are invited to attend an “MRC 101” informational meeting on 4/9/07, 10am, at the Norton Public Library. Please forward and invite anyone who you feel may not be aware of this opportunity.  Please RSVP to Marc Correia, 508-821-1400.
   For more information visit:  http://www.medicalreservecorps.gov/HomePage  (Federal website) or  http://www.mamedicalreservecorps.org/  or call Kevin A. Sweet Assistant Executive Director 508-821-1400. ♠
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Did You Know That…?

Donations Needed for Substance Abuse Round Table XII – Can you donate a prize item for students who participate at the 12th Annual SART on Social Norms? You may read about these successful community events at http://www.geocities.com/gathercoalition/SubstanceAbuseRoundTables.htm. Contact Kathy at 508-823-9416.
Earth Day Event will be held 4/21/07, 9:00-2:00, at the Tweeter Center in Mansfield. Clean up your clutter, donate usable items, and bring papers for shredding and recycling. 
The HIV/AIDS Service Coordination Collaborative (SCC) is planning a summit on 5/4/07. Please contact the new project coordinator, Steve, for information at 508-583-2250 or sbaker@hcsm.org. 
An Overview of the Prevention of Problem Gambling will be held 5/16/07, 9:30-4:30, at the Worcester Hotel and Conference Center. $15. Contact denise@adcare-educational.org.  
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COALITION/COMMITTEE 

MINUTES & REPORTS

GTHHSC Monthly Networking Meeting.  3/20/07, 9:00am, Associates for Human Services

Discussion Highlights:

Welcome – Diana Martel of WIC was welcomed.
Strategic Planning – Suggestions for a facilitator for a strategic planning meeting include DPH or SCHC. 

Safe School Health Student Grant is a 3-5 year grant for grades K-12 that could bring back elementary health and support the youth court. It is heavy on partnerships in the community. RFR is due the end of April. Only 20 will be funded nation wide. Deb is looking at community collaborations and memorandum of agreements. More information will follow.

Pathways to Hope radio show gives non-profits the opportunity to connect with the community on Tuesdays, 11-12am. Project YELL will be featured today, and the Safe Proms project on 4/10/07, 11-12. 

Department of Social Services has added Jane Brennan for Taunton families. There are other workers in her unit.

Community Care Services – Ken Mayer has resigned. CCS is looking at the position.

Project YELL is planning an informational business expo this summer for restaurants, agencies, other businesses, and all those starting out fresh in the area to set up tables and provide information. A downtown park may be used in July.

United Way formally thanked the GTHHSC for a donation in memory of Vince Eagles.

Committee Reports:

Child and Family Focus is finishing the safety book mark project, and is starting a behavior management project to help families of children ages 0-5. 
Substance Abuse Committee – SARTXII keynote speaker is Lauri Turkovski, specialist from the Denver Social Norms Conference. SARTXII will include social norms 101 and the positive side of what teens are doing. A panel discussion and breakout groups will give attendees the tools to start a SN project. SARTXII will offer prizes. Posters are being designed. A thank you luncheon will be given to teachers for their support of the survey. Carry over funding from the Drug Free Communities grant will help support the SARTXII, for April and the peers to work through the summer and for the peer leadership project in New Orleans. They are raising money for a new peer leader through a 50/50 club. Peer leaders are also working on tobacco and entertainment grants to assess ads in stores and the community, and assessing the effect of movie portrayal of smoking. Peers will commence a letter writing campaign to reduce cigarette use in movies.
Domestic Violence Committee/SEMA-VAV Dress to Impress project provides qualified Taunton folks with interview clothing. National Crime Victims Rights Week activities will include the annual silent vigil for volunteers to hold sign messages at Taunton Green and other locations on 4/23/07, 4:30-6:30. Violence prevention information will also be displayed at area libraries. The group is also looking into a presentation of the effect of intervention on adolescents who grow up in violent homes.
Emergency Task Force reviewed basic needs and task force brochures for edit and additions. The ETF has funding for 1st months rent, transportation and other emergencies. They are looking at homelessness, a drop-in warming center and pulling in those who address this issue. They are working on a 10 year plan to end homelessness. FEMA money is in. Agencies have responded to recent fires. An emergency car repair grant allows vendor payment with a $200 cap. Contact Charlene at the Department of Human Services for qualification forms.
CHNA#24 quarterly meeting will be held 3/27, 9:00-10:30 at United Way. Two spokes were chosen from the GTHHSC.
Next Steps:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact Ron about a strategic planning facilitator 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Let CHNA24 know about GTHHSC strategic planning 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Look over strategic planning best practices and templates 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Organize a strategic planning meeting for 5/15/07 at A.H.S. 

Next Meeting: 4/17/07, 9:00, Associates for Human Services. 
Contact Person: Richard McMahon, 508-979-7160, 3010.

GTHHSC Child & Family Focus Committee.  3/20/07, 10:15am, A.H.S.

Safety Bookmark Project - Hanniford Grant will be sent upon receipt of tax exempt paperwork from CCBC. The Old Mutual grant was sent in February. B-P will be contacted as to the possibility of printing and design of emblem.
Behavior Management tips for parents project:
· Identify all agencies, programs, schools etc in the communities that offer parenting classed for parents of children 0-age 8.
· Compile all of these opportunities on one handout
· Develop list of resources for parents including web sites, electronic “chat” opportunities, books, brochures, videos.  Include those available for loan from libraries etc.
· Develop list of in-home programs that support families who are having behavioral challenges with their children.

Next Steps:
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Ronna will draft a questionnaire 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
Lorraine will contact B-P for bookmark design and printing

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Members will bring list of possible agencies, programs etc to survey.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
List will be divided so all members will distribute and collect survey and follow-up with phone calls as needed.

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Members will email a list of resources to be compiled by Ronna.
Next Meeting: 4/17/07, 10:15, A.H.S.
Contact Person: Ronna Schaffer, 508-880-0202
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GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee (SAC).  3/21/07, 3:30, CCBC

Project YELL:

· April and Julie presented on the Pathways to Hope radio show at WPEP.

· Lorraine, Carol, April and Deb worked on and resubmitted the FY08 Drug Free Communities grant

· Guiding Good Choices training of trainers will take place soon. Details TBA.

· April has contacted a social norms person and is designing breakout sessions.

· SART keynote speaker shared her questionnaire and power point handouts. 

· $46 was raised at the Unos fund raiser. They hope to take another peer leader to the New Orleans conference. Carol will contact companies to donate to a 50/50 club.

· Volunteers are needed to make phone calls for the SARTXII. Some schools aren’t bringing students
SARTXII – Folks who sign up for the SART are asked to be sure to attend. A raffle will keep people engaged after lunch. Chris and Doug will encourage folks to remain by an appeal to their consciences, recognition that people are under pressure to leave, informing attendees of the drawing at the end as an incentive, supporting youth “table hosts” who will receive a $25 gift certificate if their table remains, and engaging them in the morning for participation at the end. Youth will also collect evaluations and surveys. 

Tobacco Projects:

Caron Foundation has 27 youth on a waiting list for 8 slots to do smoking cessation.
Community Care Services – The SAC welcomes new CCS representative Earl Gauthier.

Tobacco and the Entertainment Industry - Peer leaders are working on a letter writing campaign under the tobacco and entertainment industry grant

Kick Butts Day events include a smoke free basketball game and a presentation at the Boys and Girls Club. They are doing a campaign at THS based on the number “28” – the number of homerooms and number of MA people who die daily from tobacco related illnesses. Activities include students wearing cards to represent tobacco facts, a bulletin board, proclamation, T-shirts and post it notes on student desks, a poster display, 28 black table cloths with grave stones with tobacco facts in the cafeteria, cupcakes, and a 30 second PSA contest.

Strategic Planning – The GTHHSC is discussing the need for a strategic planning workshop at the 5/15/07 monthly meeting. Details will be discussed at the April meeting. All are invited to set a direction for the community using hard data that tells the issues and asks what the community needs to do. Data from sources such as MassChip, national, state and local police and court data, and numbers of referrals from agencies can be analyzed and strengths, weaknesses, assets and goals examined. A Rhode Island group is looking at involving community members from the 12 recommended sectors, DWIs and parental perceptions. This process will help drive the SAC for a few years.
CHNA Steering Committee will have a quarterly meeting on 3/27/07, 9:00-10:30 at the United Way. Earl, Carol, April and Lorraine will attend.
Safe Prom Project 2007 – The Committee decided to repeat the successful Safe Prom Project that involves police, schools, parents, liquor store owners, students and others in increasing protective factors associated with proms and graduations.

Grant and Budget – The 5 year MRI budget included $1,000 per year for the SAC. SARTXII will utilize $500, with another $500 remaining from last year. The Committee voted to utilize $200 for an adult getaway weekend grand prize raffle and $300 towards sending another Peer Leader to the New Orleans Conference.

Next Meeting: 4/18/07, 3:30, CCBC 

Contact Persons: Arlene Dickinson, 508-223-4691, Lorraine Rosa, 508-823-4822

Safe Neighborhood Initiative Annual Meeting.  2/14/07, 8:30, B-P Silver Platter
Discussion Highlights:

Monique Stylos of the Bristol County Sheriff’s Office provided a presentation on the TRIAD Program, a three-way partnership between local police, Bristol County Sheriff’s Office and senior citizens.  She also informed attendees of other programs offered through the Sheriff’s Office, including the Project Lifesaver Program.

Criminal Justice Committee: It was reported that the Criminal Justice subcommittee has continued to meet on a monthly basis over the last year. These monthly meetings are a continued effort to maintain open lines of communication within the agencies of Probation, Department of Social Services, Dept of Youth Services, the District Attorney’s office and the Taunton Police.

Crisis Intervention Team:  It was reported that this May would be the 9th training; 17 have already signed up for the training. It was also reported that a total of 210 professionals have been trained; 78 of those have been police officers. The goal is to train more professionals. Currently 20% of the police are trained.
Treatment and Prevention Committee: The treatment and prevention team presented the goals for 2007 and stated their mission statement.  Goals include: reduce availability of alcohol to minors, increase membership and attendance, involve parents, utilize SART, address mental health needs of adults and children and the harm reduction model, support a social norms approach to promote positive behavior among youth, support and participate in Community Care services tobacco grant, participate in the youth court and participation in and contribute to Greater Attleboro/Taunton Community Health Network Area in collaboration, and send representatives to the steering committee.

Education Committee: The 3 schools are excited about the connectivity that the schools have; this relationship has evolved between the 3 schools and the committee will continue to share information dealing with student record/history, successful school policies, academic concerns/remediation, crisis plans, etc.
Guest Speaker, District Attorney Sam Sutter informed attendees of the five areas he plans to work on:  Gun laws and gun violence, drugs, gangs, unsolved homicide cases and child abuse.

Next Meeting: 4/25/07, 8:00am, Fairfax Gardens
Contact Person: Robert Cammarata, 508-821-1420

Southeastern Massachusetts Voices Against Violence.  3/15/07, 5:00, First Parish Church
Discussion Highlights:

Budget – The following budget items were passed unanimously:

· $250 – Clothesline Project for October 07

· $50 for now – 500 copies of sexual assault information sheet and brochure

· $30 – Purple (DV) / Teal (sexual assault) ribbons from The Ribbon Lady

· $50 – New posters for Silent Vigil
2007 National Crime Victims Rights Week is April 22-28. 

· Library Outreach Project – The committee will outreach to the Dighton, Norton, Raynham and Taunton libraries with sexual assault literature and displays.

· Awareness Ribbons  will be distributed to raise awareness of domestic violence and sexual assault

· Silent Vigil will be held 4/23, 4:30. Please contact Annemarie for details.

Workshops – Dr. Elizabeth Englander does presentations about adolescents growing up in a violent home who don’t turn to violence and the effect of positive intervention. The committee discussed the feasibility of a public seminar at the 1st Parish Church chapel or basement, or the Holiday Inn on a weekday during the last week in April or in conjunction with Mother’s day. 
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Dress to Impress has had a great response. Agencies have been referring clients who need interview clothing. Seven individuals volunteer.

Garden of Hope project at Headstart is on hold until the weather improves.
Announcements: New Hope 
· Is offering Turning Point: Violence Intervention Program for Adolescent Males to Attleboro High School students. Their goal is to help adolescent males end their violence against females for sexual assault month. They are also offering a Healthy Relationships group.

· Is exploring the feasibility of a Clothesline Project at the Attleboro Library.

· Will start a sexual harassment project with Norton 8th graders in April

· A Child Abuse Prevention Program will be offered in Sharon elementary schools.

Next Steps:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Order ribbons for sexual assault awareness month

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact libraries to set up sexual assault month materials

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Get pictures of displays 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Replace the vigil signs with Bristol Plymouth High School

 FORMCHECKBOX 
Contact Dr. Elizabeth Englander about an April or May seminar.

Next Meeting: 4/19/07, 5:00pm, First Parish Church, Taunton, downstairs in the supper room.

Contact Person: Annemarie Matulis, 508-922-7278; matulisannie@msn.com
Substance Abuse Round Table Planning Meeting.  4/4/07, 3:30, CCBC
Discussion Highlights:

Supplies – Doug, Deb, April and Lorraine will bring easels. April will bring paper and markers. The speaker may need equipment for a PowerPoint presentation. 

Breakout Groups – Rooms will be set up to have one table, with chairs in a circle.

Speakers’ Reception – Several Committee members will attend dinner with the speaker the day before SARTXII at 6:00pm. 

Registration Table – Annie and Joleen will register attendees. 

Welcome – Doug and Chris will do the welcome and encourage completion of the evaluation, pre and post tests. An introduction to Lauri will be taken from the Social Norms conference handbook. MCs will thank Project YELL youth, Coyle & Cassidy, Taunton High School and Brockton youth for volunteering their time. Partners, schools and guests will be thanked for coming. 

Announcements – April will do upcoming social norms announcements.
SARTXII: 4/12/07, 3:30, CCBC
Contact Person: Kathy Lalor, 508-823-9416.

Taunton Emergency Task Force.  3/6/07, 9:30, GATRA

Donation – Bay State Gas donated $2500.00 to the Emergency Fund.

Homelessness:  Don Fisher from the Agape Church is looking for a location for a drop-in center from 1:00pm-7:00pm.  The next GATCH meeting will be held at Community Counseling of Bristol County on March 13, 2007 at 1:00pm.  The focus of is the 10-year plan to end homelessness.  Milly will be in contact with Catholic Charities about attending meetings.

Fuel Fund/Emergency Services - TMLP has started shut-offs.  There is very little money for fuel assistance; the office is still accepting applications.  If families have used all of their fuel assistance, they may be eligible for Kennedy oil.  FEMA money is available.  
Other - Both the DHS Basic Needs brochure and the ETF brochures were reviewed.  Suggestions were made re: updates or additions.  
Agency Sharing
Debbie Araujo-Citizens for Citizens Still accepting applications at 508-823-6346.  Operation Christmas was a success.  CFC shared clothing and toys with local children’s programs.  CFC coats, hats, and mittens are going quickly.
St. Vincent de Paul put 11 people up for one night.  The new center is doing well.  We are working with the school department.  We have distributed 50 coats, hats, and mittens.  Dick Silvia will be out for a period of time.  Dick Vincent will be covering for him.
Community Counseling of Bristol County - The Bridge House is full, but they do have a male bed in a shared room.  Contact MaryBeth Forshaw 508-821-3937.  CCBC and DHS have collaborated to assist two individuals with getting an apartment.

America Red Cross - There was a fire on Chandler Ave.  The Red Cross worked with the Mayor’s office and set up an evacuation shelter at Elizabeth Pole School.  Four or five people have been put up in a hotel.  All agencies worked together, Saint Vincent de Paul, Department of Human Services, Jordan’s Furniture, and Salvation Army, along with the landlord/owner of the building.  Everyone was extremely helpful and worked together.

Our Daily Bread - Art reported that Margaret Jones, who oversees the operations at the soup kitchen will be out until the beginning of April.

Community Partnerships - Jolene is a representative payee.  New applications being accepted at 508-823-9416.  Community Partnerships also has an outreach program to assist individuals.

Next Meeting: 5/1/07, 9:30, GATRA administrative building

Contact Person:  Milly Burrows, 508-880-0202
[image: image13.png]


UPCOMING AREA MEETINGS/EVENTS

	April 12, 3:30
	SART XII. Holiday Inn, Taunton. Pre-registration required to Kathy Lalor, 508-823-9416

	April 17, 9:00
	GTHHSC Networking Meeting. A.H.S., 68 Allison Ave.

	April 18, 3:30
	GTHHSC Substance Abuse Committee. CCBC, Mill River Place

	April 19, 5:00
	SEMA-VAV (Domestic Violence Committee). First Parish Church, Church Green.

	April 25, 8:00
	Safe Neighborhood Initiative Annual Meeting. Bristol-Plymouth High School. Invitation only and RSVP required.

	May 1, 9:30
	Taunton Emergency Task Force. GATRA Administrative Bldg, Conference Room, 10 Oak St.


This month's Advocate was published by Lorraine Rosa, Coordinator, with funds from Drug Free Communities Grant Funding, GATHER MRI and GTHHSC dues. To submit an article, announcement or other information, email Lorraine at mcaprosa@hotmail.com by 4/27/07. You may also access copies of The Advocate at www.geocities.com/gathercoalition
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